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CREEK STEWARDSHIP 
On December 3, the District hosted its second Annual 
Volunteer Recognition Event at the District's Headquarters. 
A total of 91 volunteers came to the·celebration. Also in 
attendance were Directors Keegan, Varela, Hsueh, Kremen, 
Chair Santos and Vice Chair LeZotte. Seven groups/individuals 
throughout the county were recognized for their creek cleanup 
endeavors. Volunteers enjoyed various appetizers, live music, 
and each left with a gift bag as a token of appreciation. Those 
who were recognized included: 
• Christopher High School-District l (Director Varela),
• Bhawana Kamil, Girl Scouts Troop 60510-

District 2 (Director Keegan),
• Leslie Stobbe from the City of Milpitas-District 3

(Chair Santos),
• West Valley Clean Water Program Authority­

District 4 (Vice Chair LeZotte),
• City of Cupertino-District 5 (Director Hsueh),
• William Fritz of Star Fellowship-District 6

(Director Estremera), and
• Mountain View Fire Department-District 7

(Director Kremen).
This year, volunteers generously gave 17,175 hours of their time 
to creek cleanup efforts. This amounts to nearly $500,000 in 
volunteer time value. The volunteers also removed 104,161 
pounds of trash and cleaned 291 miles of creeks. 

· t· ... � -·-. 1 · � � ·, 

� ' :;. - ' J.·'if' 
·,- .� �.- � "<'i'. _: � 

VOLUNTEER RECOGNITION EVENT / 

Bhowana Kamil--Girl Scouts Troop 60510. 

ADOPT A CREEK CLEANUPS 

-
12/05/2018 Shay Franco 10 625 

Clausen Family 

12/20/2018 David Lane 6 1.5 

Trash collected by the Shay Franco Clausen Family from Guadalupe Creek. 

PUBLIC ARTS & SIGNAGE 
The Board approved the Youth Commission's proposal 
to participate in the pilot Adopt-A-Bench Art Project. The 
Commission will select and adopt the first seven benches (one 
in each board district) and work with an artist to design water/ 
environmental related images to go on the benches. The final 
designs will be brought back to the Board for approval. Staff 
anticipates that the Youth Commission will begin painting the 
benches in the spring. 

SAFE CLEAN WATER GRANTS 
AND PARTNERSHIPS 
• The A2 Water Conservation grant cycle officially closed

on Friday, December 7, 2018. Four applications were
received, A panel of internal and external evaluators will
review the applications. Staff anticipates bringing funding
recommendations to the Board in early March.

• Staff hosted two pre-proposal workshops (December 4 &
6) for the recently released Support Volunteer Efforts
and Education (B7) and Provide Access to Trails &
Open Space (D3) grant programs. Thirteen individuals
attended the workshops and got answers to technical and
administrative questions related to the grants and the grant
application process.

• Applications for both, Support Volunteer Efforts and
Education and Provide Access to Trails & Open
Space will close on Friday, February 15, 2019.

EDUCATION OUTREACH 
• Staffengaged 1,040 students, 39 teachers and 96 members

of the public for 1,322 total participants in December. 
• Activities included seven school visits, one library

presentation and a presentation from San Jose State
University students on a joint project with the university.
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